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      THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF AMHERSTBURG 

OFFICE OF THE CAO 
 

MISSION STATEMENT: Committed to delivering cost-effective and efficient services for the 
residents of the Town of Amherstburg with a view to improve and enhance their quality of life. 

 

Author’s Name:  Peter Simmons  Report Date:  May 31, 2022 

Author’s Phone: 519 736-0012      
ext. 2228 

Date to Council:  June 13, 2022 

Author’s E-mail: 
psimmons@amherstburg.ca 

Resolution #:       

 
To: Mayor and Members of Town Council  
 
Subject:     RE/ACT Drive to Thrive Golf Tournament Donation 
 
 
 
1. RECOMMENDATION:     
 
 
It is recommended that:  
 

The report from the Chief Administrative Officer recommending a $350.00  
donation, and limited in-kind services, to assist in the promotion and awareness 
of the annual RE/ACT ‘Drive to Thrive’ Golf Tournament for 2022 BE 
APPROVED. 

 

 
 
 EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
N/A 
 
2. BACKGROUND: 
 
On May 24, 2022 Council heard a delegation from RE/ACT. RE/ACT (Recovery 

Education for Addictions and Complex Trauma) is an Essex County not-for-profit. The 
delegation sought from the Town a contribution towards their awareness campaign and 
upcoming annual golf tournament fundraiser scheduled for July 16, 2022. 
 
3. DISCUSSION: 
 
Amherstburg Council’s reception to the RE/ACT delegate and its awareness campaigns 
prompted discussion on how best to provide support. Mindful of the Town’s limited 
flexibility on discretionary financial matters, but supportive of the organization and its 
vision, Council conveyed its willingness to provide a donation.  
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4.   RISK ANALYSIS: 
 
A $350 donation, and in-kind service contribution poses no risk to the Town. 
 
5. FINANCIAL MATTERS: 
 
The 2022 Budget includes funding categories within the Council and Committees 
budget that will cover the $350.00 donation. The CAOs office budget will absorb staff 
related costs to assist with promotion and awareness campaigns. 
 
6. CONSULTATIONS: 
 
N/A 
 
7. CONCLUSION: 
 
Staff recommends a $350.00 donation to RE/ACT, and in-kind assistance for promotion 
and awareness for the 2022 fundraising golf tournament.  
 
https://reactwindsor.ca/drivetothrivegolfclassic/ 
 
 

 
______________________________   
Peter Simmons     
Chief Administrative Officer      
      
 
 

 
  

https://reactwindsor.ca/drivetothrivegolfclassic/
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Report Approval Details 

Document Title: 2022 React Donation .docx 

Attachments:  

Final Approval Date: Jun 6, 2022 

 

This report and all of its attachments were approved and signed as outlined below: 

 
Tracy Prince 

 
Peter Simmons 

 
Valerie Critchley 
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